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We love to Sing!




Annual Report 2020-21
Gosh, what a year! Unfortunately 2020-21 continued as 2019-20 ended – with the entire country, and indeed the world, in various stages of lockdown periodically in attempts to halt, or at least slow, the spread of the Covid-19 pandemic, and “protect the NHS, and save lives”, as has continually been impressed upon us. While restrictions on social movement and meetings, indoors and out, have been intermittently tightened and released, it has been the case that choral singing indoors without a mask has remained either legally prohibited or strongly advised against. So the Choir did not meet at all during the 2020-21 year. That has been a source of great sorrow for us, but we are united in the need to protect the health of our members as much as we possibly can. Thankfully, none of our members has yet contracted this ruthless disease, although the worry for us all – including friends and relatives – is always there.
Our tenth anniversary, in October 2020, therefore went unmarked in the way we would have wished, falling as it did in the midst of the second spike of the pandemic, when the country was again locked down. (Perhaps we will do as the Olympic Committee decided to do, and hold the celebrations a year (or more) late!!)
But I was determined that the journey of our first ten years should be recognised. So I asked the Choir to help me produce a documentary record of that time. What a joy the production process was! The photos flooded in. To recognise, and remember, all the events, concerts, visits, and the fun we had at practices! And the faces, new and old… It delighted me, and Choir members equally have enjoyed reliving those experiences – it made them keen for more! As Choir Leader, it made me particularly conscious of what we’ve achieved, and how far we’ve come, in ten years, and where we still have to go… If you’d like to see the tracks of our ten years, the document will be available on our website.
Sadly, we could not sing at our local care homes at Christmas as we usually do – we’d bought noise-makers for the purpose! Unused this year. Instead, we gave each home a copy of our Christmas CD, and a wave through the window. So we were there in spirit, if not in the flesh. And without a Christmas concert, or even Christmas singing in Maxwell’s Courtyard for the annual Christmas lights switch-on, it was a sad celebration, really, this year.
During the year we said goodbye to the wonderful Michael Yeomans, who had been diagnosed with cancer of the jaw and died in June. A true polymath, Mike was an accomplished artist, sculptor and teacher, as well as an organist and pianist who built his own harpsichord, and an artisan builder who built his own house. For all his talents he remained a very unassuming man, and such a generous friend to us (his ‘spare time’ Choir), most notably volunteering as our faithful accompanist for several years until ill-health prevented him from continuing. He opened his beautiful home to us in Knockinelder, to practice for Rebekah’s wedding, surrounded by his joyful paintings. He will be very sorely missed.
Although the Choir has not met in the flesh, online contacts have kept us all in touch throughout the year. It is always good to have a laugh together at shared memes, and in particular the continuation of a virtual Seedswap has allowed us to share the triumphs and disasters of gardening at a safe distance. Such beautiful pictures, of skies and seas and the natural world as well as our own gardens and pots, has been truly uplifting, from the darkest days of winter to the shimmering long summer days.
We do, however, desperately miss the singing. Hopefully 2021-22 will see us all back making joyful noise again together, and we can take up again where we left off… Songs of the Sixties may be a step closer!
Bee Kupicha
Choir Leader
14 September 2021
